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Dear Sir, 
 
Reassessing Ice-cap Melt 
 
Unpredictability 
 
A recalculation of the factors involved in ice-cap melt during the 
next 100 or so years suggests that on present trends the increase in 
sea-levels due to the melting of the Greenland ice-cap will be a third 
of a centimetre a year, or 10cm every thirty years, based on the 2010 
polar ice balance – a considerable reduction of the original estimate. 
 However, it is clear that the major problem in predictions is the 
unpredictability of polar ice melt, and in such circumstances, a 
safety margin of a factor of ten would be judicious.  In other words, 
allowing for a sea-level rise of up to one metre every thirty years. 
 
Severe Winters 
 
It may seem a paradox, but in the warmest year on record, 2010, with 
the highest increase in polar ice melt, that northern Europe should 
experience two very cold spells.  However, they may well be connected. 
 The melting of 900 gigatonnes of ice would require ninety-million 
megawatt-hours of heat.  It is most unlikely that that such a heat 
flux came from man-made activities.  The most likely explanation is 
that increased lubrication of the Greenland glaciers created a calving 
of icebergs into the sea, which then subsequently melted, cooling the 
surrounding sea water in the same way that an ice cube in a drink 
cools the surrounding liquid.  In other words, 2010 may have seen 
‘leverage effect’ from global warming.  Such an effect may be even 
more pronounced on the west Antarctic ice sheet, where ice anchorage 
appears less secure than in Greenland, leading to abrupt and 
noticeable rises in sea-level. 
 
Such unpredictability may not only increase the probability of severe 
winters in northern Europe, but also justify the cautionary approach 
to providing at least fifteen metre high sea walls around British 
nuclear sites. 
 
John Urquhart 
 


